

19<sup>th</sup> July 2022

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

## **RE: Uniform**

There is no doubt that the last two days in school have been extremely warm. Students have managed this well and we are proud of them for this.

Although the temperature is due to decrease over the coming days I have made the decision that students can remain in their PE kits for the next two days. Where students do not have PE tshirts a plain black tshirt will be allowed only. Otherwise students should return to normal uniform in the cooler conditions.

Please do remember that deadlines for ordering new uniform is 1st August. All students are expected to have an Oak PE top by September. Uniform can be ordered at the following website. Oak Academy -Schools (pbuniform-online.co.uk).

Finally, as Friday is our last day, and we finish at 1pm students will be allowed to come to school in their own clothes. They must not wear extremely short, shorts or crop tops. I would ask that students make a contribution of £1 to Julia's House as part of this.

As always many thanks for your support. If you have any questions please do not hestiate to contact me at <a href="mailto:hayley.richley@oak-academy.co.uk">hayley.richley@oak-academy.co.uk</a>

Yours Sincerely,

Hayley Richley **Principal** 



